
                                                                                                                             

November 19
th

 Program:  
GUEST:  Alyssa Burgin, Director of the Texas Drought 

Project.  Among all the issues connected to climate 

change, drought is usually at the top of the list for 

Texans, because they see it firsthand.  NWD is a 

community partner of the Texas Drought Project.  

Please join us for this important meeting at 8:30 am,

Luby’s at Huebner and Floyd Curl. 
 

2 0 1 5 - 2 0 1 6  
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The following items are greatly needed: 

Peanut Butter, Cereal, Tuna, Beans, 
Rice, Macaroni & Cheese, Chili, Canned 
Stews, Canned Soups, Canned Luncheon 
Meats, Full Meals in a Can or Box, "Pop 
Top" Food Items.  Monetary donations are 
also accepted.  Contact Gene Marck, 
210-273-9201, if you have any questions. 
 

A $1 donation turns 
into $10 worth of 

food. 
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JAM Session  

       
 

    

        
 

       
Never underestimate the power of hate or stupidity. 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

2017 MEMBERSHIP 
25th Anniversary 

Can you believe that in a few short weeks, 2017 will be here?  
Northwest Democrats will be 25 years old in 2017.  You do not want to 
miss the exciting events we have planned for our 25th year. Northwest 
Democrats membership dues are due in January, 2017. Dues will be 
$30/year (includes your family) or $1,000 for a lifetime membership 
(includes free breakfast for 30 years).  If you are not a member, you will no 
longer receive the newsletter by mail.  Our elected officials will still receive 
our newsletter.  If you are not a member, you can continue to receive the 
newsletter, but only through an email.  Please give Ruth Stewart your 
correct and updated email address if you wish to continue to receive the 
newsletter but are not a member.  Ruth’s email address is 
ruthstewardrncs@aol.com. Members please give updated addresses when 
you renew your membership.  Al Kaufman has already renewed his 
membership for 2017.  I tried to get him to get the lifetime membership, 
but he said since he was 94, he didn’t believe he’d be able to get all 360 
free breakfasts.   

 

New Executive Committee 
Our current executive committee’s term will expire December 17, 
2016.  Our current chairman, Jacob Middleton, has served during the 
Obama administration and will move to the past chair position on the 
executive committee.  Everybody’s favorite Democrat, Joyce 
Dorrycott, will move off the executive committee.  But do not worry.  
Joyce will always be involved and a great and vital part of NWD.  In 
fact, she has put in her will that NWD will get all the “secret” phone 
numbers in her cell phone (info worthy of a Russian hack).  New
officers recommended by the nominating committee for 2017-2018 are 
Esmeralda Rodriguez—Chair, Barbara Moschner—Vice Chair and 
Programs, Brenda Middleton—Secretary, Roger Herr—Treasurer, Special 
Projects—Gene Marck, Communications—Ruth Stewart, Adam Castillo—

Assistant Treasurer.  Nominations from the floor and voting will take 
place on December 17, 2016.  If you would be willing to assist any 
officer, please contact them (WARNING:  no one will refuse).   
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Northwest Democrats 
P.O. BOX 681911 

San Antonio, TX 78268-1911 

 

  IMPORTANT DATES: 
           

November 19     Northwest Democrats Meeting 

 

 November 24     Thanksgiving Day 

 

 December 17     Northwest Democrats Meeting  

 

 December 24- 

 January 1, 2017     Hanukkah 

 

 December 25     Christmas 

 

         January 1      New Year’s Day 

 


